November 9, 1965

Present: Mr. Burch (Mr. Bowles and Mr. Ridgell were present for the afternoon session).

Employment Office Rental Agreement

Mr. Burch signed said agreement for rental of office space in the Welfare Building for \$900 per year, as approved by the commissioners at a previous meeting.

Roads

Mr. Hall and Mr. Pantaleo. Mr. Burch signed the Road Improvement Report for the calendar year of 1965, as presented by Mr. Hall.

Mr. Hall reported that he has written to the Chesapeake Corporation for permission to build a school bus turn-around at Chingville, as said corporation owns the property. Reported that the Bennett Road in the 1st District is a gravel road about ten feet wide at present, and there is a 30 feet right of way here. It has been in the system many years and is kept bladed and snow pushed in winter, but there is no actual record of the county having the 30 feet right of way. The road is about three-tenths of a mile long and would cost approximately \$3,000 to reconstruct. A 40 foot right of way cannot be obtained. Mr. Hall will work up an estimate of actual cost to build the road and report to the commissioners next week.

Reported that Mr. Reeves had staked out the road on his property and there is a 40 foot right of way here. Mr. Pantaleo and Mr. Hall will inspect the area of the Coleman Road and make a firm discription of the property involved.

Reviewed suggested changes in the procedure of the processing of plans and permit applications filed with Planning and Zoning for approval, as submitted in a letter from Mr. Pantaleo. (Copy in files). The commissioners will study these at greater length and give Mr. Pantaleo an answer. Planning and Zoning has requested that Mr. Pantaleo make such recommendations to the commissioners.

Supervisors of Elections Clerk

The commissioners agreed that Mrs. Irene Mattingly should begin working full time as of November 15th at a salary of \$50.00 per week.

Employee Interview

Mr. Donaldson reported that he had interviewed Mrs. Janese Marine for placement in the treasurer's office. She has bookkeeping, shorthand and typing experience. This is a temporary position, but might work into full time employment later on. There will be vacancies in the treasurer's office in January and Mr. Donaldson recommends employing Mrs. Marine now to train her for the work. The commissioners agreed that this person should be employed at a salary of \$50.00 per week, to begin work on November 15th.

Substitute Trial Magistrate

Mrs. Alice Taylor has requested that she be reimbursed for the expense of having to join the Substitute Trial Magistrates Asscn. The membership fee is \$20.00.

The commissioners agreed that Mrs. Taylor be reimbursed for this amount.

Center Gardens Tax Credit

The commissioners signed Resolution 65-9 granting Center Gardens Tax Credit for the 1965/1966 Fiscal Year.

General School Construction Loans

The commissioners signed agreement for participation in the General Public School Construction Loan of 1963 (4th Issuance) and of 1965 (1st Issuance).

Vouchers #24123 through 24164 inclusive approved for payment by the commissioners, and Mr. Burch signed same.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President